
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 10 DECEMBER 2007


EX.317/07
CONSULTATION ON MINERALS AND WASTE DEVELOPMENT FRAMEWORK - CHANGES TO THE PREFERRED OPTIONS CORE STRATEGY (Key Decision)

Portfolio – Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter - The Director of Development Services submitted Report DS.116/07 setting out a proposed response to the County Council's consultation on the Development Plan for dealing with Minerals and Waste throughout Cumbria.  The consultation concentrated on the strategic policy background and a separate consultation would be undertaken on detailed site policies.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio holder emphasised that a further consultation identifying sites would be undertaken at a later stage.  He then referred to the statement in paragraph 1.3 - "It is considered that we should also plan for two "Energy from Waste" plants, although, at the present time, there are doubts about whether they will be needed".    Executive Members believed that Energy from Waste should be investigated and pursued as there was a real need.

Summary of options rejected – None

DECISION

That the comments set out in section 2 of report DS.116/07, with the addition of a statement that "The Executive believes that Energy from Waste should still be investigated and pursued as it is an important need", be returned to Cumbria County Council as the comments of the City Council, subject to ratification at City Council.

Reasons for Decision - The preferred options in the Core Strategy represent the most sustainable option for minerals and waste development for the County and Carlisle.
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